Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Board Meeting January 31, 2013
 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 5:45 pm by President Katherine Bedrich.

 

The meeting was held at the residence of Rich and Barb Cromwell.  Those in attendance were:  Debbi Harris, Katherine Bedrich, Phyllis Shuffield, Cindy McDaniels, Dorothy Mayer, Rich Cromwell, Cindy Bolch, Don Travis, Barb Cromwell, Sandra Dworaczyk and Ann Collins.

 

Secretary:  Ann Collins reported that cards had been sent to Lucile Estell thanking her for a donation to the chapter.  A sympathy card was sent to the family of Patsy Fisher.  It was discussed that we make a memorial donation to the Fishers.  A motion was made by Debbi Harris and seconded by Sandra Dworaczyk.  Motion carried.  We will wait to see where the family would like the donation to be made.

 

The chapter had received a notice from the Rockdale Chamber of Commerce requesting dues for 2013.  It was decided that we would not do this.  Cindy Bolch will follow-up with the Chamber regarding the request.

 

Minutes from board meeting will be sent to members of the board for evaluation and corrections made within two weeks.  After two weeks minutes will be sent to Debbi and Don for posting on the web site and on the weekly calendar directing members to the web site to review.

The same procedure will be done for the general meetings.  It will be a good method to get members to utilize the web site.

 

 Vice President:  Donna Lewis is currently recovering from surgery and was not present.  Katherine suggested the we compile a list of speakers and topics that we have had in the past and for future programs.

Dorothy put together a program on the drought.

Genie Lindberg - Hummingbirds

Ann - Contact Bruce Neville about a program on shells.

How many hours of AT would the speaker be able to deliver?

When would be convenient?

 

Treasurer:  Cindy Bolch presented the monthly account.  See Attachment.  She reported on the Inventory List:  Nature Festival items are currently being stored at the Perry Storage.  Various other items are currently being stored in member's homes.  A list can be found on the web site.

Insurance for the Nature Festival is a must have to qualify for the grant from the City of Rockdale.  Cindy and Katherine will meet to discuss aspects of the policy at a later date.

The current list of membership is 48.  37 Have paid dues for 2013.

 

It was decided not to replace the position of Past President, Paul Unger who has moved his membership to another chapter.

 

Reports:  Bird Committee - Ann Collins

Ann reported that the Bluebird boxes at the Frances Nabours Griffin Bird Sanctuary have been cleaned out.  Sandra D volunteered to make repairs to boxes that need it.  Nails were purchased to replace those needed to keep boxes closed. One box was thought to be beyond repair.

 

A list of birds for the Sanctuary will be begun soon so the $150.00 that was given by Bobbie Mayer will be used.  The lists will be placed in card racks at local Chamber of Commerce offices.  Ann and Don will work on the project.

 

Bat Committee:  Cindy Bolch

Cindy would like to re-start the Bats and Bridges project in March.  She had contacted Bob Gottfried about forms for the survey.  A notice will be posted on the weekly calendar about the bat committee meeting.  A trip will be planned to a bat destination in the future.

 

Nature of Milam County:  Katherine Bedrich

The group will meet monthly for an exploratory field trip to various places/properties in Milam Co.  It is hoped that this will encourage other members to participate in the collection of data.  At the monthly general meetings members of committees will present a page detailing a species for the resource book.

Linda Jo Conn has agreed to take over the Bryophyte committee.

The concept of the "pages" has been further defined to include pictures, information, research so that no one person has to be responsible for an entire page.  This is hoped to encourage more participation from the general membership.

 

Adopt-A-Highway:  No current chair

The agreement was to collect trash on a quarterly basis.  This would need to be done by April 1.  Katherine will set up this workday.

Do we want to continue the project?  There is a two year commitment and must have a leader.  Debbi suggested that we ask the general membership.  Chip Colley had expressed some interest.  Sandra will investigate changing the location as it is on a steep incline.  It was suggested that it might be moved to Hwy 36 near Griffin Chapel. Garbage bags will be needed for the next work day.  Connie Roddy returned the orange vests but not the First Aid kit.  Magnetic car signs were taken by Ann Collins, Cindy Bolch, Dorothy Mayer, and Katherine Bedrich.

 

Amber Rios will be printing fifty more of her coloring books for the Nature Festival.  She requested that she be able to pass them out at the Festival.  It was agreed that she would be able to do this.

 

Nature Festival:  John Pruett & Joyce Dalley

In the absence of the chairs, Debbi reported that the grant from the City of Rockdale had been approved.  Small labels will be attached to the rack cards that have already been printed to be in compliance with the grant requirements.  They will be placed in various places in the area.

 

Guidelines Committee:  Debbi Harris

Proposed changes to existing guidelines were presented to the general membership at the January monthly meeting.  Discussion followed with questions being answered.

Don reported that any activities approved by Michelle Haggarty are automatically acceptable for our chapter.

Any approved activity with any other chapter is also acceptable.  Phyllis needs a copy of their approval form.

The committee looked at other chapter's guidelines for research.  It was determined that no projects could be started in another chapter's territory.  The items in green print on the web site are subject to approval by the board.  No volunteer hours would be given for any book read and reported on.  Michelle suggested that a Book Club be formed and time spent in discussion could be reported as volunteer hours, but not time spent reading.  The idea of a Book Club will be put on the agenda for the February general meeting to see if there is any interest.

General ad hoc conversations with non-members cannot be counted as volunteer hours.

All records of hours are sent to Michelle for an audit and used for distribution of state funds.

Sandra made a motion to accept the changes to the guidelines.

Barb seconded the motion.

Motion carried.

Debbi reported that the committee is now dissolved.

Some issues came up in the committee's discussions that need to be addressed.  A new committee will be formed after the completion of the Nature Festival to address these issues.  Define:  community outreach, webinars, acceptable AT and VE hours, food prep, liability, minimum time claimed, and clarify for general membership any other areas that need to be addressed.

 

Board Chairs:  2012-2013

Katherine would like each chair to keep folders for future chairs.  Keep updated with suggestions as to how the position is performed.

 

Advanced Training and Volunteer:  Phyllis Shuffield

Phyllis is working on programs with Flo Oxley, Dale Kruse, Chancy Lewis, and Clint Walker.

 

Membership:  Debbi Harris

The weekly calendar, "Nature At Its Best" needs the following information for posting an event:  date, time, address, synopsis.  It needs to be in by Saturday as the calendar is posted on Sunday.

Survey results were shared with the board.  Katherine will make a spread sheet to further clarify the results.  No members addresses will be listed.

Current roster will be re-published to membership.  June 2 the state report will be filed.

 

Communications:  Don Travis

Booklets of the 2012 Los Caminos newsletter have been printed and are currently being distributed to school and public libraries with a notice of "Please do not Remove From Library" written on them.

Sandra will distribute to Milano and Gause schools.

Cindy McDaniels will distribute to Thorndale schools.

Katherine will distribute to Buckholts school.

Don has distributed to Cameron and Rockdale schools.

An additional 20 copies of the 2011 edition have been received and are available from Don for a $5.00 donation.

 

Hospitality:  Cindy McDaniels

As in the past notification of needs will be sent by Cindy to Don for publication as emails.

 

Projects / Events / Announcements:

Katherine reported on the February 21, 2013 event in Rockdale at the Patterson Center with Cappy Smith as the featured speaker. She will be speaking on the State of Water in Texas. The event begins at 4:00 pm.  Set up will be at 3:00 pm.  Announcements will be in the local papers.

Ann & Barb:  Greeters

Barb:  Cookies

Don:  Newspaper notifications

Cindy B:  Set up

Sandra:  Cups, napkins, and bottled water

 

Tejas Festival in Rockdale:  After discussion it was agreed to ask the general membership on February 14 about interest and a chair.

 

Boars of Texas Hog Hunting Competition:  Tabled until the next board meeting in April.

 

Katherine reported on an upcoming event at the Waco Wetlands for AT hours.  Cost is $90.00 for the two day event.

 

As hosts, the Cromwells served a delicious meal to the board.  Thanks!

 

Sandra moved for adjournment.

Don seconded the motion.

Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Ann Collins, Secretary

